
Millgrove Principal’s Report – March 2022 

 

• Thank you to the school council for the tulips and tasty cookies – staff greatly appreciated these treats 

 

• Current student population is 161 in-person and 31 in Grade 5 remote  

 

• Staffing and classroom organization has begun.  We will have our projections for September 2022 for the April 
school council meeting 

 

• Cobs fundraiser was very successful despite the weather.  $1200 was raised for Millgrove school thanks to Claire 

and the Cobs Waterdown team and the cheque has been delivered to the school 

• Spirit Wear – Mrs. Mason has placed the order and expects it to arrive by the end of March  

• Read-a-thon was a great success with students reading over 32,480 minutes   

• Valentine’s Day – treat in a bag format went well and kids exchanged Valentine’s cards this year 

• Pink Shirt / antibullying day on February 23 was very successful with students participating in different activities 

and lessons. 

• Photo retake day is April 4 in the morning 

• Air Band 2022 is under way.  Any students in Grades 3,4,5 can participate in a cohort or family group.  Forms 

must be returned by March 9 with lyrics to participate in auditions after the March Break. Details will be shared 

with families about the event closer to the date (anticipate it to be the end of May or beginning of June) 

• Grade 5 farewell is Tuesday, June 28 – details to follow 

• K registration is open so please register your kindergarten age children and ask your neighbours to register their 

school-age children as well!!  11 new kinders registered as of today.  Kindergarten orientation will be May 31 at 

5:30 p.m. 

 

• March 4 PA Day – focus on school improvement planning including student well-being, reading success and 

cyber bullying. 

 

• Rural school funds - $4600 (blackboards for kindergarten and outdoor classroom) 

Can also redo playground and kindergarten lines and replace the sand box in the Grade 1-5 playground (quote to 

come at March 1 meeting) 

I have connected with the site supervisor, Adam Greco, asking if there are specifications around a sand box 

install and will complete any paperwork required to go ahead with the project 

 

• We are optimistic that we can do a Go for Green spring clean-up even if in a modified format similar to the fall 

 

• Lego wall – Hamilton Foundation for Student Success School grants have been suspended for the last 2 years.  
Greensville’s grant was approved Mar 6, 2020.  We are exploring using funds that we have to move forward and 
pay for this project using school funds. 
 

• Thank you to school council for your ongoing support this year 


